
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Granada Hills North Neighborhood Council 
Name: Keren Waters 
Phone Number: (213) 278-1551 
Email: kerenfcwaters@outlook.com 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(11) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(1) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 7/5/2022 
Type of NC Board Action: For if Amended 

Impact Information
Date: 07/30/2022 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 13-1493-S15 
Agenda Date: 7/5/2022 
Item Number: F7 
Summary: Granada Hills North Neighborhood Council recommends street vending permits for street
vending, including sidewalk restaurant vendors, be approved only for street vending operations 300
feet or more from private residences and/or established restaurant businesses, required to pass health
inspections, maintain health permits and pay taxes. GHNNC Advises: Our local businesses pay
substantial operational costs in order to legally operate their businesses. Our local businesses
contribute to our local economy. It is detrimental to their businesses to have street vendor and
sidewalk vendor operations who pay nothing to our local community, the City of Los Angeles, or
the State of California, within proximity of their businesses and disrupting local business patronage
with low cost-tax free foods. GHNNC Advises: Trash left behind by street vendors and sidewalk
restaurant vendors is attracting wildlife which feed on the trash and leave trash and their waste
strewn around local neighborhoods. The taxpayers are paying for the cleanup behind the street
vendors and sidewalk vendors who are bringing cash profits to themselves and not the local
community. Thank you, The Board of Directors, Granada Hills North Neighborhood Council. 
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